
 

Week Gone/Week Ahead – 13th March 2020 

Centre Academy London 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Students and Staff 

It is important to note that we have had the first of our Functional Skills assessments taking 

place this week. These will continue over the last two weeks of term for many of our 

Hammersmith and Bakerloo students.  However, the main topic to be discussed in today’s 

newsletter will be COVID-19/coronavirus.  

 

This is an unprecedented situation and it is difficult to predict how it will unfold over the coming 

weeks and months. Our primary focus, across both Centre Academy Schools, is the health and 

safety of our pupils and staff. We continue to monitor and follow official advice, which is being 

added to on a daily basis. 

 

Given this, we would like to highlight the following: if your child develops a cough, cold or fever, 

he or she should be kept at home for 7 days. Any student who displays these symptoms at 

School will be isolated and sent home. The current advice is that the child should not be taken 

to their GP or hospital. Help and advice can be accessed by calling NHS-111. 

 

We will continue to remind students onsite about the importance of good hygiene and the need 

to wash hands regularly. Tissues and sanitising gel are available in classrooms as well as around 

the building. We are also not planning any School visits or trips outside the local area. 

 

As a reminder, should we need to close the 

School: 

• Parents/carers will be contacted by 

telephone, should that call be missed, we 

will then contact by email. 

• Updates will be sent by email and posted 

on the School’s website. 

• Should the School close for more than 2 

days, work will be sent home to the 

student’s school email account. 

• Teachers will be available by email from 

8:30 to 3:30 daily and, if possible, the 

office will be staffed. 

 

Have a restful weekend! 

Miss Maddison 

 

 

  

 

 

The winner of the house point competition this week is: 
 

Wandle 

Congratulations to them for winning and well done to all students for their hard 

work over the week. 

 

 

Friday 27th March 2020 

End of Term 
 

Monday 20th April 2020 

Inset Day – staff return to School 
 

Tuesday 21st April 2020 

Students return to School 
 

Monday 25th – 29th May 2020: 

Half Term 

 

Upcoming Dates 


